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	Nursery

	Welcome back after the Easter break! It’s lovely to see everybody’s smiling faces back again!

In Nursery this week, the children have been looking at the topic ‘Shape’ and have been on a ‘Shape walk’ around the school to identify different shapes. It would be great if you could find shapes with your children while walking to school or at home!

The children have also been drawing pictures using shapes on the program ‘Paint It’ and have made some fantastic pictures for their ‘Learning Journey books’. Well done children!

	Reception

	
	Welcome back everyone. We hope you enjoyed your break! We have started out new topic 'Animals', with a focus on pets. In Literacy, we have pretended to have a pet, but it's lost and so we had to design a lost poster. Well done everyone, you have come up with some good descriptions to describe your pets. In Numeracy, we have worked on money. Children have been recognising coins and adding prices together. We have had lots of discussions about vets too and thinking about what we need to set one up in our role play. We have watched videos about how vets care for our pets when they are ill. As a little reminder, please make sure all children’s jumpers and cardigans are clearly labelled with their name as the weather is now beginning to warm up - thank you.

	Year 1

	1A
	It’s been back to school for everyone and we have had a full house of 1A children this week. All those coughs and colds must have been saved for the holidays? We have been studying the features of non-fiction books this week and started to ask lots of questions linked to our new topic of Plants and Minibeasts. In Maths we have learnt all about partitioning and even gone up to numbers in the hundreds! A super start to the summer term everyone!!

	1H
	Welcome back everyone! This week we have begun our new IPC topic 'Plants and Minibeasts' by drawing pictures of different insects and various other curious creatures. In literacy we have been writing questions that will help us in our quest to find out as much as we can about minibeasts. Well done to Solomon and Avneet who came up with lots of really interesting questions. Also a huge well done to Asma, Yaasmeen and Shanti, three super readers, who have all been practising extremely hard to read all of their high frequency words! A fabulous start to the new term, Class 1H!

	1T
	Welcome back! I hope you all had a lovely Easter break. Everyone has come back so sensibly and settled back in quickly. Our new IPC topic is Plants and Minibeasts. We have been drawing different minibeasts and writing questions we would like to find the answers to. I was really impressed with all the questions the children came up with! In Numeracy we have been learning how to partition two and three digit numbers into Hundreds, Tens and Units. We have also learnt new methods to help us solve subtraction problems. Well done to all of 1T for your hard work this week; keep it up!

	Year 2

	2H
	Welcome back 2H. In Literacy this week we have started looking at the book 'Where the Wild Things Are' by Maurice Sendak. We used drama to retell the story and went on a journey through the book. We then made our own wild things out of play-doh and wrote down some WOW! adjectives to help describe them. We then used them to write sentenceS with conjunctions describing the Wild Things. Well done to all the children; you have all really worked hard this week! Keep it up!

	2L
	Welcome back everyone! This week we have been thinking about a healthy diet.We discussed the different food groups and thought about why we need a variety of foods to keep our bodies fit and healthy. We drew foods onto an 'Eat Well' plate making sure we had included fruits and vegetables, protein, carbohydrates, dairy foods and not too many foods high in fat and sugar. Well done to Samiha, Mikaail, Adil, Chase and Naila for super work!

	2W
	Welcome back to the Summer term! All children have returned looking smart, well rested and ready to learn lots more. Thank you to all parents who made sure their children had their PE kits back in school on Monday for our weekly PE lesson. This week we have been learning about how to eat a healthy, balanced diet. We have discussed the five food groups and the need to eat all of them in different amounts to maintain a healthy lifestyle. Our class survey showed that very few of us have a healthy favourite food, so we agreed that a little of something nice will not do us any harm as long as we eat all the healthy foods too!    
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	Year 3

	3B
	What a fantastic start to the summer term in 3B! The children have come back with a fantastic attitude and have been working really hard. As part of our new IPC topic 'What's on the menu', we turned our classroom into a fantastic pancake restaurant! The children designed and made their own pancake to enjoy. Also this week we have been on a trip to Hatton Country World! The children represented the school brilliantly and learnt lots of new things. Well done 3B for all your hard work.

	3M
	Welcome back 3M! What a week we have had. We have started our new IPC topic, 'What's on the menu?' The children designed and created their own pancakes as our classroom was turned into a pancake restaurant! They even designed menus. We had a fantastic trip to Hatton Country World. The children learnt about where their food comes from. Well done to all the children for their outstanding behaviour. I am looking forward to reading all about your experiences in your literacy recounts.

	3T
	Welcome back 3T. We have had a fantastic first week back. The classroom was transformed into a restaurant for the afternoon and the children created their own pancakes. On our trip to Hatton Country World, the children learnt about where their food comes from and had lots of fun. This is the start of our new IPC topic 'What's on the menu?' We will also be using this in our literacy work to write a recount of the trip.

	Year 4

	4L
	This week in 4L we have been researching deserts around the world as part of our new I.P.C. topic 'Habitats'. The children have been defining what actually makes a desert and have been amazed to find out that Antarctica is the largest desert on Planet Earth. In Numeracy we have been solving a range of worded problems. We have been reading each problem really carefully to ensure that we select the correct Mathematical process. A super first week back 4L. Well done!

	4HY
	This week 4HY have been busy learning about habitats during our new IPC topic and exploring the different features of what makes a house a home. During outdoor education the children also learnt about how to build a shelter using different natural materials. In RE we looked at rules and what would happen if there were no rules, eventually creating our own dream school time tables.  Some ended up being more balanced subject wise than others!

	4W
	Welcome back 4W, I hope you all enjoyed your holidays. Well, the children have certainly come back with a bang! I have seen some fantastic homework projects that the children have done over the Easter break. They have definitely worked hard. They have also begun their new IPC topic on Habitats. They went to the Wildlife Area and worked as a team to build a shelter. They really enjoyed the experience as part of their Entry Point to the topic. I know they will enjoy the rest of the topic. Keep up the fabulous work.

	Year 5

	5J
	Welcome back 5J! Everyone has returned from the Easter break full of energy and willing to get involved in all the new units. In literacy, we have been introduced to the power of persuasion and have been exploring different persuasive techniques in texts. We have been assigning roles for the class assembly which is coming up this half term and are busy preparing by  learning lines, making props and researching facts!

	5S
	This week in 5S, we have been adjusting back to school life after what has seemed like an enjoyable Easter break for 5S with lots of fun & exciting activities undertaken. Our new IPC unit has seen us explore the life and work of one of the most iconic artists of the 20th century, Pablo Picasso. We have created self-portraits reflective of Picasso's Surrealism period and images of our own, reflecting feelings through our own Blue & Rose periods.

	5T
	This week in 5T the children have been learning all about Picasso and his paintings in his blue and rose periods and created their own portraits.  In maths we have been looking at reading thermometers with temperatures in the negative.  In Literacy we have been looking at persuasive writing using ‘the courtroom model’ and children have enjoyed finding reasons for and against various arguments. This week’s star of the week is Atasi. Well done!

	Year 6

	
	Year 6 have had a very busy week, yet again practising for their SATs tests which are now very close.
All of the pupils have been working extremely hard and are making superb progress towards their targets.  We had an overwhelming response to the Easter SATs club with many children attending. It really has made a huge difference, so well done to all who came! Just one last push needed next week before the real thing on the 12th May. Look out for your letter regarding breakfast club during that very important week. Keep up the hard work as it will all be worth it!
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 2nd May 2014





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary


Monday, 5th May 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR BANK HOLIDAY


12th May – 15th May – SATs Week


Friday, 16th May 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING


Monday, 19th May – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING


Thursday, 22nd May 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR ELECTIONS


Friday, 23rd May – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM AT 3.35PM


Monday, 2nd June – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS


Friday, 6th June – KS2 Sports Day


Thursday, 12th June - Bollywood Evening 3.45pm-6.30pm


Thursday, 26th June – Parents Evening


Tuesday, 8th July – Year 6 Graduation Evening


Saturday, 12th July – Summer Fayre


Monday, 21st July 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING














THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES


Nursery places


We are still taking names for Nursery starting 


September 2014 for children 


born between 1st September 2010 and 31 August 2011. 


Please contact the school office.











ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
1A/2H�
98.33%�
KS2�
6G�
99.57%�
�
REC�
RC�
97.92%�
Year 3�
3M�
95.42%�
�
Year 1�
1A�
98.33%�
Year 4�
4HY�
96.98%�
�
Year 2�
2H�
98.33%�
Year 5�
5S�
94.83%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6G�
99.57%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
 1A   �
NO LATES�
KS2 Winners�
4L/5J/5S/6G�
NO LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
RJ�
9 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
3B/6W�
3 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�



HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is EMERALD.  Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1	1A    KS2	3B





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT        KS1	-- 	KS2	--

















YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS





DORRINGTON NEWS: 2nd May 2014





Charlie and the Chocolate Factory


DVDs of our fabulous production are now available to buy from the school office for £4.





Bollywood Evening


Thursday, 12th June -  3.45pm-6.30pm


Bollywood is here again! 


 If you wish to hire a stall at a cost of £20, please contact the school office.  


NO FOOD STALLS PLEASE!





SCHOOL FUND�School Fund contributions are now due -


£5 per family per term.


Thank you for your support.





Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers


We are collecting Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers again this year.    Please send vouchers to the school office.


Thank you!!





Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.








“Together we are stronger"








